
 
 

 
 

Date: July 31, 2023 

 

The Secretary,  

National Stock Exchange of India Ltd. 

Exchange Plaza, Bandra-Kurla  

Complex, Bandra (E), 

Mumbai-400 051 

 

Symbol: ARTEMISMED 

The Secretary,  

BSE Ltd. 

Phiroze Jeejeebhoy Towers, 

Dalal Street, 

Mumbai-400 001 

 

Scrip Code: 542919 

 

Sub:  Intimation under Regulation 30 of the SEBI (Listing Obligations and Disclosure 

Requirements) Regulations, 2015 

 

Dear Sir/Ma’am, 

 

This is in continuation to our intimation to the Stock Exchanges on February 1, 2022 regarding an 

arrangement of the Company with PolyClinique De L’Ouest Ltee, Republic of Mauritius (“Partner”) 

for the Operation and Management of two Hospitals, Artemis Curepipe Hospital (formerly known as 

St Helene Clinique) and Coromandel Cancer Hospital. 

 

It may be noted that as informed earlier vide our intimation letter dated June 23, 2023, the operations 

of the first hospital under the name “Artemis Curepipe Hospital” have commenced and now the hospital 

is ramping up its operations successfully.  

 

Further, the Company’s Partner has taken a strategic decision to first focus on establishing the Artemis 

Curepipe Hospital as the go to destination for the people of Mauritius for their healthcare needs. The 

Company and its Partner will later leverage the goodwill generated from the first hospital to attract 

patients for the second hospital, the Coromandel Cancer Hospital, which will be an Oncology focussed 

hospital while offering other allied specialities too. In view of that the Partner has decided that the 

Coromandel Cancer Hospital will be operationalised after the Artemis Curepipe Hospital has optimised 

its operations. 

 

Submitted for your information and records. 

 

Thanking you, 

Yours Faithfully, 

 

For Artemis Medicare Services Limited 

 

 

Poonam Makkar 

Company Secretary & Compliance Officer 
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